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All through news
A warm welcome on a chilly day- the seasons at last
seem to be changing! With only 4 weeks until we
break up for Christmas, now is the time to remind
parents of some key dates.

● Friday 25- Tues 29 November (inclusive)
Student mid half term break (Tuesday is a
staff training day)

● Simon Balle Frost Fair-Saturday 10 December
● Wed 21 December - finish at lunchtime (tbc)
● Thursday 5 January- School starts for all

students
● Year 11 mocks start on December 5th.

If you have visited the site recently, you can not fail to
see the preparations for our new flexible space- “the
Jubilee Suite”. As a school desperate for creative
spaces, once installed this will offer opportunities for
staff and students alike to take a more creative
approach to rooming and events. We trust that this
will be functioning, early in the new year.

Whilst the calendar is already filling up with pre
Christmas events, we continue to celebrate other
opportunities. Since the publication of the last
newsletter we were all impressed with the wonderful
Armistice Day reflections; two events, every student
except Reception in our primary phase (380 children)
and followed by 1200  older students plus staff and
governors, moved by readings, the choir singing so
sensitively, the last post played, the laying of wreaths
and then two of our Ukrainian students reciting their
national anthem, whilst we all reflected on the
horrors of war.

In contrast, we thank you for your amazing support
for all of our musicians (this must now total over 500
young people across the school) playing in a variety of
concerts, and also Y6 in the national Shakespeare
Festival (Art Depot- Finchley)

Sports events have been equally popular and I know
that recently Mr Brennan has outlined to you the

many opportunities, matches and events that our
students rightly take part in. Tonight (Wednesday) is
our annual “Sixth Form Open Evening” and I expect to
see many parents there. Remember if you have
families and friends who are looking at sixth form
provision, we are always eager to hear from them.

We are well aware that life continues to throw many
challenges to our students and their families as well
as our staff. This is why we always emphasise the
importance of community- how we listen and help.
However, it is with sadness that I must ask that some
parents are reminded that we can not solve the whole
world’s problems. Equally, we can not simply drop
everything and deal with issues now.  We need all of
us to work together; can I remind parents that it is
perhaps better not to write a lengthy emotional email
late at night or to shout at staff when they simply
need to listen. We know that other professional
bodies display notices as polite reminders about this-
I am sure that a gentle reminder to the very few is
sufficient, as we all want the best for all of the
children.

To end; wishing everyone a relaxing mid half term
break.

Christmas jumper appeal

CHRISTMAS JUMPER APPEAL – THURSDAY 8TH

DECEMBER
In the UK and around the world, the Save the
Children charity makes sure children keep safe,
healthy and learning.

● They have helped 45 million children across
the world get the medicine, good food and
education they need



● They have over 600,000 supporters alongside
families, nurses, teachers and other workers

● They believe in a world where every child has
a chance of the future they deserve. With
children, for children they change the future
for good

DOUBLE THE FUN
For the first time ever, the UK government has
promised to match all donations. All of this ‘match
funding’ will go to an amazing cause - helping mums
and babies in Kenya.
Every year in Kenya, 74,000 children die before
reaching the age of five. Yet, most of these deaths are
the result of preventable causes, such as diarrhoea,
malaria and pneumonia. Half of under-five child
deaths are associated with malnutrition.  
The match funding from the UK government will
increase the quality and availability of essential
new-born and child health and nutrition services in
Kenya. It aims to benefit 200,000 vulnerable people. 
Our donations raised through Christmas Jumper Day
will go towards supporting Save the Children’s vital
work in the UK and around the world, enabling the
charity to make lasting change for those who need it
most.

Students and staff will be able to wear a Christmas
jumper on Thursday 8th December with their normal
school uniform. Please use this link
https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/
madeleine-harman-christmas-jumper-day to make
your donation and to benefit from the government
match funding. Thank you in advance for your
support.

Children in need
Thank you to all those who donated to our Children in
Need appeal. We raised £1055.50 which will help to
make a difference to young lives.

Dropping student off
You must not drop off/park outside While Lodge or
on the bridleway. Drivers are blocking the driveway
and the residents are unable to enter or leave their
property. This is unacceptable. Thank you in advance.

Antarctica Flag Competition

The response from the students to the Antarctica
Flag Competition was outstanding. With over 200
entries all representing and raising awareness of
how special Antarctica is. As we are only allowed to
send 1 flag to Antarctica, we have combined 8
together to make 1 flag, which is currently on its way
to Antarctica with a research scientist.
Well done to all of the students who took part.
Congratulations to the following students whose
entries are off to Antarctica. Dominic Yr9, Oliver Yr7,
Megan Yr5, Rico Yr5, Alba Yr4, Emilia Yr2, Ruairi
Yr2 and  Rihansh Yr2.

Vacancies
We are looking for a TA to work either in KS1 or KS2
in the Larch centre. This is a full time post (32.5
hours per week over 5 days). For full information
and an application form please visit
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/?s=vacancies

PSA news
Frost Fair - 10th December, 12-4pm
You will soon receive a Frost Fair Newsletter,
providing you with lots of information relating to this
special event.  From the Winter Raffle, Year 7
House Hamper Competition (w/c 5/12) and Larch
Accessory day (9/12), to the pre-loved primary and
secondary uniform sale, crafty stallholders and even
our very own Simon Balle Festive Gin - there is
something for everyone.
We are still looking for a large number of volunteers
to make this event a success.  We especially need
help in these areas: Welcome Desk, Raffle Station,
Refreshments and the staff run Secret Shopping
Room (2-4pm slots).  We have limited volunteer
opportunities left on our games stalls.

https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/madeleine-harman-christmas-jumper-day
https://christmas.savethechildren.org.uk/fundraising/madeleine-harman-christmas-jumper-day
https://www.simonballe.herts.sch.uk/?s=vacancies


Students, parents and staff, please consider
supporting this event by signing up to a volunteer
slot: https://forms.gle/dAQPB3S7oFbM4Z397

Secondary news

Christmas Lunches
The secondary Christmas lunch will take place on
Tuesday 20th December. Tickets, priced £3.75, are on
sale now and must be bought before Thursday 1st
December so we can place our food order in
sufficient time. The Christmas lunch is a very special
event and last year more than 750 students enjoyed a
traditional Christmas lunch, with the hall and dining
room decorated, staff serving and festive music being
played. Vegetarian and gluten free options are
available. Please pay via ParentPay. The canteen will
not be serving any other food on this day.

Message to students who use Reg's coaches
Just to inform you that Reg's coaches will be running
a half day service on 21.12.22, (the last day of term).
They  will depart Presdales School at 1pm so will be at
the London Road bus stop to collect our bus pass
holders at around 1.05pm and Mill Bridge at around
1.10pm.

Poetry Writing Competition
The theme for the poetry writing competition was
'the environment'. The poems were judged
anonymously by the author Alice Hemming and Miss
Iles. Well done to the five secondary school winners
and runners-up.

Here is Ruby's winning poem:
I Close My Eyes
I close me eyes
And drift away,
To a place of awe and wonder,
Where nature blankets the land
And the sky is clear for days.
I close my eyes
And dream of a world,
Where wise trees stand giant and proud,
Reaching up to high-five the scorching sun,
And protect their enchanting home.
I close my eyes
And imagine a place,
Of a lake, serene and calm
Where fireflies dance into the night.
Swirling into stars.
I close my eyes
And visualise a land,
Where sharp mountains kiss the heavens,
Delicate flakes of snow fall like icing sugar sprinkled over
fresh pastries,
The winter crisp air filling my nose.
But then they open,
To a world of hatred and destruction,

https://forms.gle/dAQPB3S7oFbM4Z397


Oceans poisoned with plastic,
And our air, tainted by pollution,
Why are you ruining such a beautiful world?

A Level Geography Fieldwork trip
Last week the Yr13 Geographer spent 4 days on the
Dorset coast. Students spent time investigating
different coastal environments and developing their
understanding of physical processes. Students also
conducted fieldwork which focused on the
rebranding of the Dorset coast line. Next week Yr12
students are going to Manchester to look at
regeneration.

Volcano day
The entries for the volcano day competition were
outstanding, making it very difficult for the
Geography department to decide who our winners
would be. Well done to all of the year 9 students,
below is a list of students who won and will be
receiving house points.

Form
Group

Cakes Explosion Art
work

Model

A Ellie Luca Carolina Fearnley

B x Dominic Nick Oliver

L Oliver Charlie Bobby x

M Freddie Kia Ruby Ben

N Lola Martha Carline Robin

R Harry Reilly Evie x






